
 

 

PHOTO REPORT ON HUMANITARIAN  

ACTIVITIES “OPEN YOUR EYES” 

 
In July from 22nd to 26th  this year, a humanitarian action was organized by the 

Corporation " POSCO INTERNATIONAL " (Korea), non-governmental organization " 
HEART TO HEART " (Korea) and non-governmental organization "SOGLOM AVLOD 
UCHUN" (Uzbekistan). 

 
Venue: Fergana children multidisciplinary hospital.  
Period: 22-26.07.2019 year (Fergana) 
Project content:  

 To hold free ophthalmic surgery as well as to make ophthalmic diagnosis children 
who are in the constant list of the hospital; 

 To do master classes for local ophthalmologists how to make children’s cataract 
surgery. 
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On the 22
nd

  of July 3 doctors from Cambodia and 5 members of 

delegation from Korea, as well as one representative of non-governmental 

organization "Soglom avlod uchun" arrived at the hospital. 

          

For the humanitarian 

action, a team of doctors 

brought the latest 

medical equipments, 

medicines and 

preparations for 

diagnostics and 

operations.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

 

 

 

During a four-day 

charity event specialists 

of Corporate Planning 

team “Daewoo Textile” 

as well as some 

specialists who work in 

another divisions took 

part effectively.  

 

 

The president of Daewoo Textile Mr. Cho Seung Hyun and the 

Administrative and Financial Director Mr. Son Won Kyung took an 

active part in this project.          

 

 

The last surgery 

Operation process 



 

             
              RESULTS OF THE HUMANITARIAN  
                                     ACTION 

On the 1
st
 day 53 patients were examined and for 26 patients out of them 

operations were performed to remove cataracts and replace the lens of the eyes. Also 

during two days master classes for local ophthalmologists how to make children’s 

cataract surgery were hold.  
 

         On the last day a joint meeting was held on the results of the charitable action. 

During the meeting, Heart to Heart gave out letters of appreciation to representatives of 

the Ministry of Health of the Republic of Uzbekistan, non-governmental organization 

“Soglom Avlod Uchun”, doctors of the Regional Ophthalmologic Hospital for their 

assistance in carrying out this humanitarian project. 

 

After the surgery, the patients thanked to the team of visiting doctors and 

volunteers for the opportunity to receive free treatment and restore their 

eyesight.  

 


